United Mine Workers of America



TELEPHONE (703) 208-7200

UNITED MINE WORKERS' HEADQUARTERS 8815 LEC HIGHWAY

Fairfax, VA

22031-2215

February 21, 2003

NSHA
NSHA
Labo

RECEIVED Office of Standards, Regs, and Variances

By fax (202) 693-9441 and regular mail

Marvin W. Nichols, Jr., Director Mine Safety and Health Administration Office of Standards, Regulations, and Variances 1100 Wilson Boulevard, Room 2313 Arlington, VA 22209-3939

> Re: Comments on Proposed Rule; Alternate Locking Devices for Plug and Receptacle-Type Connectors on Mobile Battery-Powered Machines

Dear Mr. Nichols:

This letter is in response to the Federal Register notice of January 22, 2003, Volume 68, No. 14 requesting comments regarding the above-referenced Proposed Rule.

It is the United Minc Workers of America's Occupational Health and Safety Department's position that the final rule must provide and maintain the same level of protection to miners as required by Section 101(a)(9) of the Federal Mine Safety and Health Act of 1977.

Very truly yours,

Joyce Hanula

MESSAGE:

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE

This fax (and/or the documents accompanying it) may contain confidential and/or privileged information belonging to the sender. The information is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution, or the taking of any action in reliance on the contents of this information is strictly prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately notify us by telephone to arrange for return of the documents.

If there is a problem with this transmission, please telephone (703) 208-7180. Thank you.